
 

Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

June 12, 2007 

 

Town Commissioner Dean Lambeth called the meeting to order at 06:35PM  

 

Attendees:  

Committee members present: 

• Clifton Carroll  

• Bryan Strickland  

• Bob Fitzsimons  

• Gabby Kraus  

• Richard Hammelstein  

• Jane Fiery  

Nancy Brigham was absent due to conflicting event with Carolina Beach School PTO  

 

• Stephen Moler-NCSU Recreation Resources 

 

Town commissioners in attendance: 

• Dean Lambent 

• Jim Dugan 

• Bill Uffferman 

 

KB citizens/others in attendance: 

• Chuck Keener 

 

Items Discussed: 

Richard Hammelstein discussed the possibility of starting on the groundwork to propose 

a multi-use biking/walking/jogging area for Kure Beach. This item will be reviewed and 

discussed after the results of the citizen’s survey are received and reviewed.  

 

Committee Officers were elected: 

Bob Fitzsimons - Chairperson 

Richard Hammelstein - Co- Chairperson 

Jane Fiery - Secretary 

 

It was deferred until the next meeting the discussion concerning about the use of (2) 

alternate members or include all seven as the permanent members of the committee.  

 

The committee and others in attendance began an item-by-item review and revision of the 

Kure Beach Parks and Recreation Community Interest Survey 2007 that was formatted 

by Bob Fitzsimons.  

 

Also discussed was the possibility of the Fort Fisher Air Force Recreation Center limiting 

access and events to the general public.  

 

Due to the time limitations of the committee a subcommittee will meet on this coming 

Tuesday June 19
th 
to continue review and revision of the survey/assessment tool. 

It will meet at Gabby Kraus’ home and all members were invited to attend.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 08:05PM 

 

Next meeting scheduled for Tuesday July 10, 2007 06:30P-08:00P  


